
Its been a busy month for the Landscape Partnership. We've been recruiting the project team, 

letting people know about volunteering opportunities, meeting and working with schools and 

getting out and about. Find out what's been going on below. 

Widecombe Church House 

was packed on the night of 

12th Nov with over 50 people 

coming from across Devon to 

hear John Lowe talk about 

the Hameldown Boys- the 

airmen who who lost their 

lives when their plane 

crashed on Hameldown 

during the second world war. 

John's talk followed his 

extraordinary journey as he 

researched into the crash, 

discovered more about the 

young men who died, met 

relatives and witnesses. It 

turned out that his interest 

was all sparked by a chance 

encounter with the memorial 

stone on Hameldown on a 

navigation exercise! 

He also was able to share 

some of the details of the 

latest piece of the 

investigation as he unveiled a 

summary of the geophysics 

survey results, indicating the 

location of the crash, which 

we had been able to support 

through Moor than meets the 

eye. 

Johns aim is to keep the 

memory of these young men 

alive and his passion and 

enthusiasm for this took the 

audience along with him and 

is a fitting tribute. 

If you have not done so, so 

far, take a look at Johns 

website 

www.HameldownBoys.com 

John answering questions after the talk 

Welcome 

Hameldown Boys 

The WWII Bomber that crashed on Hameldown 

N O V E M B E R / D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 4  I S S U E  2  
N E W S  I N  

B R I E F :  

 Project team 

recruited. Will 

be in place Jan 

2015 

 Contractors 

now appointed 

for MTMTE 

website design 

 Volunteer 

Taster day was 

a big success. 

Thanks to all 

those who took 

part and visited 

us on the day. 

 Bovey Beauty 

Trail race took 

place through 

Bovey Valley 

alongside a 

family wildlife 

task for those 

not taking part. 

 Visit our 

website for all 

the most up to 

date news 

http:\\moorthanmeetstheeye.wordpress.com 

Moor than meets the eye 

Newsletter 



On Wednesday 5th 
November on a beautiful 
autumn day, we joined 
forces with Chagford 
Conservation Volunteers, 
Pete Rich- National Park 
Ranger and Andy Crabb- 
Archaeologist and Historic 
Environment Field Advisor 
for the National Park to 
clear bracken from 5 hut 
circles on Chagford 
Common. The hut circles 
were heavily overgrown 
and were difficult to see 
but with 20 of us to get 

stuck in we made good 
progress cutting bracken 
to reveal the substantial 
walls of the huts. Cutting 
at this time of year 
weakens the bracken and 
removes the thatch 
meaning that new shoots 
will come back less 
vigorously. We'll need to 
make several more visits 
over the next year or two 
to repeat the process but 
it should get easier with 
every visit. 
Working alongside Andy 

we are keen to work with 
other voluntary groups to 
look after monuments near 
you. Get in touch if you’d 
like to help. 
     ________________ 
 
We also worked with 
Moretonhampstead 
primary School to make 
their own “huts” using 
natural materials on East 
Dartmoor NNR on the 12th 
Nov. The children 
reflected on what it would 
have been like for their 
Bronze Age ancestors 
living on the moor, where 
they sited their huts and 
what resources they would 
have needed. ...they also 
got to make popcorn over 
an open fire! 

Chagford Conservation Volunteers at work 

Revealing the past...in a day! 

http:\\moorthanmeetstheeye.wordpress.com 

Upcoming events 
22nd Nov Parishscape meeting at Lustleigh . Open morning at Lustleigh Village Hall to look at the historic tithe 

map and to look at possibilities of developing a Parishscape project 

22nd Nov Winter Tree Works Open Day at Pullabrook Wood If you would like to know more about the felling this 

winter we will be hosting two short walks on the 22nd November these will begin at Pullabrook Car Park (Drakeford 

Bridge) starting at 10am and 12.00 Noon. The walks will be hosted by the site manager David Rickwood and will last 

approximately 1 hour. 

14th Dec Wildlife Task 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 

Help the conservation efforts at East Dartmoor NNR, develop new skills, have fun and join other volunteers in 

practical tasks to make a difference for wildlife! Please call if you are interested in coming along. Contact Albert Knott 

on 01626 831581 or email albert.knott@naturalengland.org.uk 

 

More details for all these events and more are on the website http:\\moorthanmeetstheeye.wordpress.com/events 

Contact 

Details 

Moor than meets 

the eye 

Landscape 

Partnership 

DNPA, Parke, 

Bovey Tracey, 

TQ13 9JQ 

 

Community Officer 

Andy Bailey 

01626 831028 

abailey 

@dartmoor.gov.uk 

We are now looking to recruit four EcoSkills graduate trainees for a 12 month placement. 

They will help deliver key elements of the MTMTE scheme whilst consolidating their skills and knowledge in applied 

conservation management. For more information and to download an information pack go to our website 


